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 Adjudicator’s Opinion 

 

• NHS BSA confirmed that it backdated Ms I’s latest increase in her PIB award to 

10 January 2017, so Ms I’s complaint that it should be payable from March 2017 

is unsupported. 

• Ms I complained that she did not receive a forecast of her PIB award, but this is 

not part of the PIB process. A full breakdown of calculations is provided once a 

PIB award has been granted or revised.  

• NHS BSA could not reasonably have known that Ms I wanted a PIB review until 

her communication on 24 April 2017, so NHS BSA did not cause any delay. 

• There is no evidence to suggest that NHS BSA shared Ms I’s information with 

anyone other than those parties directly involved in her PIB and IHR applications.  

 Ms I did not accept the Adjudicator’s Opinion and the complaint was passed to me to 

consider. Ms I provided her further comments, which do not change the outcome. I 

agree with the Adjudicator’s Opinion and I will therefore only respond to the key 

points made by Ms I for completeness. 

Summary of Ms I’s response 
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Ombudsman’s decision 

 

 

 

 

 

 Therefore, I do not uphold Ms I’s complaint. 

 

Anthony Arter 

Pensions Ombudsman 
30 September 2019 
 

 


